
 

  

Hola!  

Ask your child to teach you what they know in Spanish so far ! 

 
 

 I am sure that you are also feeling shock that we are already in February! The time is flying by – especially with such busy 

days at school. It has been fantastic to see and hear the children learning and enjoying so many new things this week – 

the Taiko drumming has been enjoyed by all. Today the children were enjoying a Maths focus in support of the NSPCC 

Number Day - thank you for their costumes and donations. Mr Downs arranged visitors who spoke about their jobs and 

how they use Maths in their work life. Many children were inspired by this for their future careers. Thank you Mr Downs 

for organising the day. 

This morning Juniper class showed us their learning journey this year so far and sang a lovely song about friendship. It was 

their first ever class assembly and they performed with such confidence. 

This week has been a busy one for letters – please ensure you read them all so that  you are up to date. We have had a 

great response to the taster clubs for Basketball before school and Trip and Workshop payments – thank you.  Please 

ensure you book a parents’ evening appointment as this is the chance to talk to your child’s teacher and find out how your 

child is performing in Reading, Writing and Maths.  I hope that you will join us on Tuesday for the Relationships and Health 

education workshop – this is a very important topic, especially in the world we live in today. Finally, I look forward to 

seeing you, wearing a dash of RED, for our LOVE YOUR HEART WALK to SCHOOL on Monday. 

 Have a great weekend, Miss Kondo 



 

 

Trips and Visitors 

Thank you so much to everyone who logged straight on and paid for their child’s trips for this 

year! 

The flexible payment plan will remain on school money for the whole school year so please just 

pay when you can. 

Full details can be seen here: 

https://www.westactonprimaryschool.org/curriculum/tripsandvisitors 

Details of how to pay can be found here: 

https://www.westactonprimaryschool.org/parents/onlinepayments 

WORKSHOP for Parents/Carers 

Tuesday 8th February at 9.00am 

We are delighted to welcome 

Faye Jones- Health Improvement 

Officer for PSHE and RSHE in the 

Ealing Health Improvement 

Team - to deliver our annual RHE 

workshop for parents/carers. 

Please complete the survey 

here: 

http://westacton.surveys.schoolj

otter2.com/surveys/page/X5LYJ
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http://westacton.surveys.schooljotter2.com/surveys/page/X5LYJW
http://westacton.surveys.schooljotter2.com/surveys/page/X5LYJW
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TAIKO DRUMMING at West Acton 

To start of our celebration of Children’s Mental Health Week, every class 

had a Taiko drumming lesson! Taiko drumming is brilliant for your mental 

health as it combines creativity with physical movement too. We were 

lucky enough to receive a grant from the Great Britain Sasakawa 

Foundation, http://www.gbsf.org.uk/ to fund this – thank you very 

much.  

 
I could feel the beat inside my body...it made me feel really happy! 
Taiko...it is Japanese drumming. It means 'Big Drum'. I know it from Japan and from my home. 
Can you tell the teacher that organised the drumming that I said thank you.  When we started I could not 
stop smiling. 

 

 

http://www.gbsf.org.uk/


 

 
You have to concentrate really hard and watch the teacher...then you say the beat...then you play. I really 
liked it. 
 
It was loud and fun. I liked it because I like the music. 
I liked it a lot and I liked learning the drum patterns. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
I felt happy when I was drumming. I liked how we could hit it as hard as we could and shout as loud as we 
wanted. 
I was surprised when we went in and we all had our own drum, it was unexpected. I really enjoyed hitting 
the drum and chanting. 

 

 



 

 

 
  



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

NSPCC Number Day 

Year 3 had a great time learning 

about the maths involved in being a 

structural engineer from our special 

visitor Mr Miguel. The children 

designed their own Gap house, 

measuring the perimeters of the 

structure and then building their 

design using Lego. 



This week’s top tip from Mrs Ahmad- West Acton School Therapist 

I am here at West Acton on Mondays, Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays this year. 

When children see or hear arguments between caregivers 

Conflict is part of every human relationship, which means that arguments between adults 

may sometimes come up in front of children. Stress levels were increased a great deal for 

people during the lockdown, when we had to spend many hours indoors, and naturally 

emotions were very high. Having some information about the effects on children when they 

see and hear conflict, may help us to stop and think when we ourselves are triggered by those 

closest to us.   

When children hear angry yelling, studies have shown that their stress hormones shoot up 

and can take some time to diminish. Naturally, since a child’s parent is their source of security, 

they feel scared when they seem out of control. Their fear can often turn into anxiety or 

misbehaviour and some children may think that yelling is the grown-up way of resolving 

conflict. 

How can parents help? 

It is great to see healthy and respectful disagreements between adults. Therefore we try to 

model listening to the other person’s needs without making them feel they are wrong. What 

is even healthier is for our children to see you repair and reconnect quickly. It is a good idea 

to come up with a code word or signal with your partner in advance, so that when one of you 

starts to feel particularly triggered, you know to take a pause and continue later, away from 

the children. 

 

House points for this week 

 

 



THIS WEEK’S BOOK REVIEW  

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

  

Happy Chinese New 

Year to our families and 

friends who celebrated 

this week. 

 

It was also the Japanese 

festival of Setsubun this 

week. 

 

All around the world 

everyone is looking 

forward to the Spring! 

PARENTS’ Evening - after Half Term 

Tuesday 22nd February and Thursday 24th February 

Sign up now: 

https://westactonprimary.schoolcloud.co.uk/ 



 

CLASS ASSEMBLIES 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HALF TERM  

HOLIDAY  IS  

Monday 14th February 

to Friday 18th February 

 

 

 

 

 

DDo not send your 

child to school with 

COVID-19 symptoms – 

please test them first. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please wear 

your mask at 

drop off and pick 

up or let us 

know if you are 

exempt. 



 

 

 

 



 

 

  



Weekly Head Teacher’s Awards for showing School Values 

W/c24th  January  

 

  

Nursery Acorn Kamil Derek Shota 

Rec Banyan Ali Mariam Leo 

Rec Fir Menrot Adea Kohei 

Rec Olive Yasir Bahaa Remy Raye 

Y1 Ash Eyad Halla Omar 

Y1 Guava Sulayman Mason Haroon 

Y1 Katsura Rosa Kei Zak 

Y2 Chestnut Angelin Asahi Mohamed 

Y2 Damson Mariam A Inas Ayoub 

Y2 Juniper Salome A Abdallah Mila 

Y3 Holly Harune Maryam Rio 

Y3 Ivy Jan Gene Abed 

Y3 Rowan Hana Sirine Ryota 

Y4 Mulberry Nadijah Maachi Adam 

Y4 Pine Arwa Zainab N Yuta 

Y4 Sycamore Raya Maha Reem 

Y5 Elder Vidoun Soha Simone 

Y5 Quince Yuta Fares Rimes 

Y5 Willow David Abdullah Abed 

Y6 Lime Limar Fauzia Jabril 

Y6 Tamarind Erin Sharae Alfie 

Y6 Zaytouna Sadia Abdulrahman Airi 

Woodlands Tbc Tbc Tbc 



 

 

 



 



 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 



 


